August, 2019

Our Ministry
Teaching and Preaching
Missions Conferences

Stirring Churches for Missions

and Revivals

Recruiting and Assisting Missionaries Around the World

Contact Information dhamby@mwbm.org

Sending Church Old Suwanee Baptist Church Pastor Tim Campbell 4118 Old Suwanee Road Buford, GA 30518 770.945.5451

**Support Address** 



PO Box 519 Braselton, GA 30517 706.654.2818 www.mwbm.org

Dr. and Mrs. Hamby have been with Macedonia World Baptist Missions since 1975, serving in Ivory Coast, West Africa as church planters and now as the assistant director and the executive sercretary.

Dear Pastor and Friends,

It seems unbelievable that over half of 2019 is behind us! We have had a busy summer and now looking forward to upcoming missions conferences in the fall. We still have some open doors for meetings in September, and one week open in October. We would love to come and share the burden of world evangelism.

## Travels

I will be preaching in Montana at Solid Rock Baptist Church where Brother Nathan Saunders will be having a special service turning the church over to a new pastor. Brother Saunders is now back with Macedonia World Baptist Missions as the Southwest Field Director and as Director of Outreach and Recruitment. He and his family have truly been faithful church planters in Montana. We are excited to have them with the Board once again. Please pray for me as I travel this weekend.

## Macedonia

There will be a Deputation Training class on August 13. The 43rd Annual Conference of Macedonia World Baptist Missions will be November 13-17, 2019 and hosted by the Calvary Baptist Church in Statesville, North Carolina, Pastor Chris Haizlip. We are looking forward to this meeting and would like to invite you to attend. Several speakers include Dr. Terry Ellis, Dr. Todd Bell, and Dr. John Roberson. There will be missionary testimonies throughout the meeting.

Medical Update

Karen had a Stress-Echo recently, and it showed what we suspected. The Aortic Valve is severe and will need to be replaced. We meet back with the cardiologist on August 19 and then will be scheduling surgery for the aortic valve replacement. Please keep her in your prayers as she faces this surgery soon.

May the Lord richly bless you as you continue to labor in the area where God has planted you. We appreciate every one of you who give so faithfully and life us up in prayer.

Yours for Souls,

Dean and Karen Hamby